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2022 Water & Sewer Benefit 

Unit Assessments 

 

September 28, 2021 

  

1 
 

Present: Supervisor Lewis Grubham 

  Councilman William Diffendorf, Jr. 

  Councilman Robert Weingartner 

  Councilman Arthur Shafer 

   

Also Present: Robert McKertich, Attorney 

  Kelley Diffendorf, Town Clerk 

  John A. Finch, Jr., Commissioner of Public Works 

   

Absent: Councilwoman Katie Legg 

 

 

Supervisor Grubham opened the hearing at 6 PM. Les Seidel, a Kirkwood property owner, 

spoke to the Board about his concerns regarding the increase in his water and sewer unit 

assessments. After a long discussion on how the assessments are calculated, it was 

determined that the increase quoted would stand. Mr. Seidel thanked the Board for their 

time. 

 

Hearing no other comments Supervisor Grubham ordered the hearing closed at 6:15 PM. 

 

       Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

 

       Kelley M. Diffendorf 

       Town Clerk   


